
 



Multi- and plurilingualism in teaching and learning (MSU) 

Multi- and plurilingualism 
Multilingualism today is a widespread social reality; plurilingualism is a part of 
many if not all people’s lives. Multi- and plurilingualism thus are an everyday 
experience. 

Furthermore, being plurilingual also describes a personal attitude: Aside from 
the ability to communicate competently in languages, plurilingualism comprises 
the awareness of the world as multilingual and the willingness to live and 
participate in multilingual contexts. Against this backdrop, multi- and pluri-
lingual education clearly has a political as much as a pedagogical dimension. 

Schools  
One of the primary responsibilities of schools is to enable young people to act 
competently in a multilingual world. Therefore, schools need to make multi-
lingualism come alive through valuing it as a pedagogical aim and ethos alike. 

Teaching and learning  
There are numerous ways to experience multi- and plurilingualism in teaching 
and learning. Learners may be or become plurilingual individuals. Schools are 
situated in multilingual communities. Even in classroom teaching multilingual 
settings abound on a continuum from ‘traditional’ foreign language teaching to 
content and language integrated learning. Seen from a semiotic perspective, 
even subject-matter teaching can be multilingual in placing other symbolic 
systems alongside language and in teaching subject-related discourse through 
language.  

Multi- and plurilingualism in teaching and learning (MSU) addresses the 
complexity of a multilingual world, multilingual societies and plurilingual 
individuals. MSU provides a forum for research representing the full spectrum 
of scientific enquiry into multilingual education. Contributions are welcome 
from all disciplines and methodological backgrounds. 
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